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M-2001-01. This map shows the proposed expansion of the permit area but not the expansion of the affected area. The entire 
permit area will include all of the parcel east of SH-145 and west of the Ordinary High Water Mark of the Dolores River. The 
affected area will not include about 300’ width on the north and south boundaries of the parcel, or other areas with potential 
significant impact on potential river flows, wooded vegetation, and the triangular area due east of the current plant location. 
Due to time to approve an amendment, no expansion outside the current permit area is planned in 2023-24. 

In 2023, the plant will be moved further to the east within the current permit boundary together with the access road connecting 
the plant/stockpile area with the permanent and existing access road to the old ranchstead/cowboy supper club. This 
potentially increases the affected area in 2023-2024 by 0.5 acres. At the same time, mining is anticipated to be completed 
and reclamation begin in the south pond area, expanding that pond to its planned full size. 

As part of the transfer of ownership and operations to Smith’s Materials LLC, the County has required revision of the weed 
control and fire prevention and protection plan for the site. This map is the annual report map for 2023. 
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